Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 2nd July 2018
	Present
	Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Marie Mavale, Dick Riches

	Apologies
	Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke 

	Minutes
	The minutes of the last meeting held on 21st May 2018 were approved. 

	Matters Arising
	Robin is waiting to approach a parent to take on uniform management. 

Dick has spoken to David Baker about painting the Boat Deck ceiling and fixing the drainage issue by the Lower Ham Road door. David has agreed to do these in the Autumn. It was agreed that, as he has carried out a number of jobs for us, all of which have been thoroughly done and at a good price, it was not necessary for us to ask for a formal estimate. His rate is £200 per day. 

David was not interested in taking on the back yard clearance. Paul has persuaded one of the rowing parents to do some cutting down. It was agreed that Dick should investigate getting someone to take this on at a rate of about £100 per day, on the basis it included waste clearance. 

Nigel has informed KVA about the availability of our hall for hire. 

Andrew has met Katrina Lidbetter (local councillor) about putting pressure on the Council to make progress with our planning application. 

The Family Boating Day on 17th June was very successful. 

	Parent Volunteering
	A number of definite, finite jobs have been identified, including treating back fence, pressure washing ramp and cleaning balcony tiles. It was hoped that Iain may be able able to organise a day in the Autumn to encourage a group effort on some of these. 

	Financial
	Paul reported current balances: current a/c £3566, debit card a/c £2066, deposit a/c £3782. It was felt this was a low reserve, as it includes some Summer Camp money paid in which was not ‘available’ reserve. Suggest that at the next meeting we agree on a total reserve figure (e.g. £10000) which would indicate whether we should approve any one-off, non-essential payment. 

	Fundraising
	Major resealing of both fibreglass gigs is needed and it was suggested this would be a suitable case for an RN grant application. We have not applied for an RN grant for some years. 

There is continuing interest in hiring the hall during the week, although it often does not progress to a a firm booking. However, word is clearly getting round. 

	GSL Report
	All section continue to thrive. A number of people have expressed interest in becoming leaders, but do not take up the opportunity. There is still a need for a female leader in most sections. 

Explorers have been left in a weak position. Ian Newbery is assisting Alex with the Unit, as are leaders in other sections, but more work will be needed. Some sort of link with e.g. Sealions was suggested. 

Marie praised communication in the Cub section, which is mostly done online, using Google forms, etc. (Cub water activities this year had been extremely popular.) She felt it would help parents if there were a similar process in other sections. This is an area where we could share good practice within the Group, moving more to using OSM for booking and paying for activities. There was also an issue with, for instance, information about the Regatta, where, in the past, parents and young people would have known what this involved because they would have attended in previous years. This has not recently been the case. 

	Building report
	Points discussed under Matters Arising. 

The folding partition between the Ward Room and Main Deck does not seem to fit the frame any more. It may be a hot weather issue. Dick will investigate. 

	Safety
	Nothing reported. 

	Any Other Business
	Nothing further discussed. 

	Future Dates
	AGM:


9 July
Exec meetings
17 September



19 November


